
       
                                                    
 

CROSS CREEK SCHOOL 
SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING 

FEBRUARY 7, 2019 
 
 
 
The SAC meeting of February 7, 2019 was held in the front office conference room.  In attendance 
were the following:  
 
 

Peg Lesch, SAC Co-Chair 
Colleen Stearn, Principal 
Katrina Anderson, SAC Co-Chair 
John Peterson, BTU Steward 
Benitez, Diana, Literacy Coach 
Diaz, Jaedon, Middle School Student 
Delcobre Markiet, Middle School Student 
Deputy Willard Miller, Community Rep. 
Natalia Wagner, SAC Secretary 
 
 

 
 

I. WELCOME 
 
Ms. Lesch called the meeting to order at 3:10 P.M.  Those in attendance were welcomed and packets 
were distributed.  
 
 

II.  REVIEW MINUTES OF JANUARY 11, 2019 MEETING 
 

The minutes where reviewed by all in attendance. Ms. Benitez made a motion to accept the minutes 
as typed and was seconded by Mr. Peterson. 
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III.   SIP INITIATIVES 
 
 
PROFESSIONAL LEARNING COMMUNITIES: 
 
Ms. Benitez explained that PLC’s are covering FSA prep resources. She stated that this will continue 
to be the focus from now until FSA testing time. Ms. Benitez also informed the committee that the 
Instructional Focus Calendar has 10 days per month written into each month for FSA practice 
specifically. 
 

 
LITERACY INITIATIVES: 
 
Ms. Benitez shared that this month the focus is on informational and literacy text. She explained that 
there are many resources available for teachers in i-Ready and that USA Test Prep resources are 
available until May of this year. 
 
 

IV.   VOTE ON NEW MEETING DAY 
 
Ms. Lesch informed that Joyful Evans is a new parent on the committee who would like to attend 
our meetings. She does not work on Tuesdays and she can make it on that week day. 
 
Ms. Lesch made a motion to change our regular SAC/SAF meeting day from the first Thursday of 
each month to the first Tuesday of each month. The motion was seconded by Ms. Benitez. All in 
favor raised their hands and the motion passed. 
 
Our next meeting will be on March 5, 2019. 
 
 
 

V.  MID-YEAR REFLECTION 
 
Ms. Lesch stated that it is a requirement for the School Improvement Team to go over progress made 
in the middle of the year. She stated that 75 students showed progress in diagnostic tests 1 and 2. 
 
Ms. Lesch continued to go over several questions and answers asked by the School Improvement 
Team. After reviewing the questions and answers, she stated that we are doing very well. 
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VI.   PRINCIPAL UPDATES 
 

Ms. Stearn stated that she was very thankful for the help and cooperation during the Code Black drill 
that took place in the morning. She said that Deputy Miller, BSO and SIU had positive feedback 
regarding the drill. 
 
She was also very happy about the award ceremony that we had during the week. We had many 
students that received the A and B honor roll, certificates for math and reading, perfect attendance 
and character awards. 
 
Ms. Stearn went on to remind the committee that we are in the middle of FTE week and it is 
important to monitor student attendance since this is how the school gets funded. 
 
She stated that our students are working on “A Day of Love and Service” to commemorate 
Stoneman Douglas 1 year since the tragedy that occurred. We will have a moment of silence to 
honor those lost, and we will also carry out a modified Code Yellow for the day. This means we will 
have minimal movement and keep all doors locked as usual. Our Valentine’s Day dance will take 
place on February 15th. 
 
Finally, Ms. Stearn explained that VOC/Rehab services are working on a way to come to our school 
and meet with students personally in order to provide their services and figure out the next best steps 
for those who qualify. 
 
 

 
 

VII.   NEW BUSINESS 
 

 
There is no new business. 
 
Ms. Lesch called a motion to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by Deputy Miller. 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



CROSS CREEK SCHOOL 
SCHOOL ADVISORY FORUM MEETING 

February 7, 2019 
 
 

The SAF meeting of February 7, 2019 was not held due to the fact that there were no parents present. 
 
 
 
 
 


